UPEI SU your voice... ...your union

Council Report

February 11th, 2024

Week 56 January 29, 2024 February 4, 2024

We had our weekly executive meeting. Noah and I met with Wasiimah, ED for CASA, and we discussed CASA's campus visit. I attended a Finance & Audit Committee meeting and orientation. I also attended the online framework task force meeting and questions committee. I sat in as a delegate for the CASA January E-Plenary. The executive team hosted the Annual General Meeting, where we presented our responsibilities and achievements in their respective roles. There was a special SSNC meeting to discuss soon-to-be senate vacancies and to follow up on organizing a listening session for the Spindle Report (Faculty of Medicine) between both the Board and the Senate. The provincial government held its Pre-Budget Roundtable meeting for Youth and Workforce Planning. I attended along with other student leaders from various educational institutions.

Week 57 February 5, 2024 February 11, 2024

Snow Days! I attended and reported to the Alumni Association Board meeting. I also met with President Keefe. I wanted to mention two topics of discussion from this meeting: Eid exam accommodations and the town hall for medical school. I was approached by a student worried about accommodations during the religious celebration of Eid. I have notified Dr. Keefe, who will also notify the VPAR. If any councilors have any information or know of other students within your constituency who are struggling with this, let me know, and I can gather more information before my next meeting with Dr. Keefe. I followed up with Dr. Keefe on the town



hall that was discussed in the most recent senate meeting. We hope to hold a town hall once the Dean of the Medical School arrives in six weeks. This will be an informational session to learn and ask questions about the Med School. I sent my report for the Board of Governors meeting materials for the upcoming BOG Meeting. I attended the Senate Steering Committee meeting, where we finalized the agenda and discussed issues that might surface at the Senate. I chaired our first NIFD Committee Meeting. We reviewed the draft questions for the survey; it is a work in progress. We had our weekly executive meeting.